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With the growing season we’ve had, there are tough decisions to be made this fall about whether to harvest the 
corn now, at relatively high moisture and pay for drying , or leave it in the field to allow continued field drying, 
increasing the risk of harvest losses.  Here are some things to think about when making the decision. 

PRIORITIZE YOUR FIELDS – you need to check each field to gauge the standability.  Even if the field doesn’t appear 
to have any stalk breakage or root lodging yet, it may still be at risk.  Use the quick and easy “PUSH TEST” to check 
standability:  1. Randomly select 20 plants from five different areas of the field, for a total of 100 plants.  2. Push the 
top portion of the plant, just above the ear, six to eight inches from the vertical.  3. Note whether the plant lodges or 
not.  The number of plants that break is the percentage plants that are at risk of breakage.  While you are doing the 
push test make sure you pay attention to whether breakage is occurring above the ear, which may slow harvest but 
shouldn’t cause yield loss, or below the ear, which may lead to yield loss if you can’t get the ear into the combine.  It 
may also be worth splitting some stalks to determine if the weakness is due to stalk rots which may continue to get 
worse if we get warm weather, if it is from cannibalization to fill the cob or, other weather factors (which shouldn’t 
get worse).  The centre (pith) of a healthy stalk will be a bright white colour, while stalk rots will typically cause 
the centre to be off-white, pink, brown etc. depending on the rot.  Fields with the most potential for breakage 
below the stalk should be prioritized for harvest. 

LOOK AT THE ECONOMICS – when your corn is 30-35% moisture it may be tough to swallow the drying costs 
involved with early harvest.  As long as stalk strength is still good, it probably makes sense to leave this corn in the 
field to dry down further.  If your stalks are in danger of significant breakage, however, your net return after 
paying for drying may still be better than letting it dry down further in the field.  A simplified formula for 
determining breakeven of loss versus drying (from Dr. Paul Carter, University of Wisconsin) is: 

 

 



 

 

The economics of delaying corn 
harvest to field dry corn continued. 

 

Breakeven field loss (bu/ac) = drying cost (cents per point moisture per bu) X points moisture field dried X yield 
      Selling price of corn per bu 

 

An example using this formula: if you let the corn dry from 35% to 28% in the field, and it costs $0.04 cents/pt 
moisture/bu for drying, with a yield of 150 bu/ac and $4.00/bu corn: 0.04 X 7 X 150 / 4 = up to 10.5 bu/ac (7%) yield 
loss will still break even.  Over this and drying costs would be less than field loss.  While 10.5 bushel per acre appears 
as a significant yield loss, this is only 3.6 lost ears in ten paces of row (about 30 ft) in an average field with a final 
population of 30,000 plants/ac. 

 OTHER CONSIDERATIONS – Drying high moisture corn will be slow, drier efficiency will decrease and it will require 
careful drier management to maintain decent grain quality.  If you leave the corn in the field you may also end up 
harvesting under less than ideal conditions and cause compaction issues as well.  Ear mould is another concern that is 
starting in fields this year. If you detected ear mould in your fields it is important to harvest and dry the corn as soon 
as possible to stop mould growth and possible toxin production. 

CURRENT HARVEST 
Return 

Per acre DELAYED HARVEST 
Return 

Per acre 
Benefit to field 

drying 

150 bu/ac @ 35% moisture, 
$0.75/bu drying, $3.84/bu selling 
price 

$463.50 

10% (15 Bu/ac) loss: 135 Bu/ac 
@ 28% moisture, $0.59/bu drying 

$438.75 -$24.75 

10% (15 Bu/ac) loss: 135 Bu/ac 
@ 20% moisture, $0.32/bu drying 

$466.83 $3.33 

150 bu/ac @ 30% moisture, 
$0.65/bu drying, $3.84/bu selling 
price 

$478.50 

5% (7.5 Bu/ac) loss: 142.5 Bu/ac 
@ 25% moisture, $0.50/bu drying 

$475.95 -$2.55 

5% (7.5 Bu/ac) loss: 142.5 Bu/ac 
@ 18% moisture, $0.32/bu drying 

$501.60 $23.10 

 
 


